
VILLAGE OF MT. AUBURN 

SPECIAL MEETING 

May 29, 2019 

 
The Village Board of Mt. Auburn met in regular session with Mayor Brent Milburn presiding. 

The meeting was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Present were: Mayor Brent Milburn, Board Members: Charlene Saulsberry, Amber Dooley, 

Denise Carey, Rick Clayton, and Bridget Willard. Clerk Sheri Clayton and Treasurer Gerry Mahr 

were also present. Board Member Sandra Gooder was absent. 

 

Also present was Water Superintendent Sky Trudeau. Blake Dooley and Clayton Dooley were 

also present.  

 

Public Speaks:  

 

 

 

Brent stated that Sky is in need of some part time help. He mentioned that with the current 

water project going on that Sky can’t keep up with all of his duties as well as the water project. 

He is doing JULIE locates almost daily, mowing, etc and can’t get ahead. Sky also stated that 

although he is not doing the manual work of putting in new water mains with the contractor he 

is doing work for them such as shutting water mains off, discussing daily work schedule, and 

doing JULIE locates for them. He also still has his normal daily work that he has to do. He stated 

that with all of the rain we have had it has been hard to keep up on the mowing, weed eating, 

and other such duties that need done.  

 

A motion was made by Trustee Charlene Saulsberry and seconded by Trustee Amber Dooley to 

hire part time help. 

Trustee Vote: Charlene Saulsberry – Yes. Amber Dooley – Yes. Denise Carey – Yes. Rick Clayton 

– Yes. Sandra Gooder – Absent. Bridget Willard – Yes.   

 

 

A motion was made by Trustee Charlene Saulsberry to adjourn. All board members were in 

agreement.   

 

 

 

 



Mayor Comments: 

 

Brent thanked all for coming.   

 

The next regular meeting will be held June 4, 2019 at 7pm.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

_______________________________ 

Sheri Clayton, Village Clerk 
 


